COUNCIL

(Civic Centre, Port Talbot)

2 December 2020 **Members Present:**

The Mayor: **Councillor S.Jones**

Councillors: A.R.Aubrey, S.Bamsey, D.Cawsey, H.C.Clarke,

C.Clement-Williams, M.Crowley, A.P.H.Davies,

N.J.E.Davies, O.S.Davies, R.Davies,

C.Edwards, C.Galsworthy, W.F.Griffiths, J.Hale,

S.Harris, M.Harvey, N.T.Hunt, S.K.Hunt, J.Hurley, H.N.James, C.J.Jones, D.Jones, H.Jones, J.Jones, L.Jones, R.G.Jones,

D.Keogh, S.A.Knoyle, E.V.Latham, A.Llewelyn,

A.McGrath, J.Miller, S.Miller, R.Mizen,

J.D.Morgan, S.M.Penry, D.M.Peters, R.Phillips,

M.Protheroe, L.M.Purcell, S.Pursey, S.Rahaman, M.Spooner, R.L.Taylor, D.Whitelock, C.Williams, A.Wingrave,

R.W.Wood and A.N.Woolcock

Officers in S.Phillips, K.Jones, H.Jenkins, A.Jarrett, Attendance:

N.Pearce, C.Griffiths, N.Chapple, L.Beynon,

S.Curran, B.Austin and J. Woodman-Ralph.

1. **Declarations of Interest**

No declarations of interest were received.

2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting/s of Council (Civic Year 2019/20)

RESOLVED That the minutes of the meeting of Council

held on the 14th October 2020 be confirmed

as an accurate record of the meeting.

3. <u>Licensing Act 2003 - Review of Licensing Act 2003 Policy</u>

Council received information on the Licensing Act 2003 – Review of Licensing Act 2003 Policy as detailed in the circulated report.

RESOLVED:

- 1. That the revised Licencing Act 2003 Policy be approved.
- 2. That the Head of Legal Services be authorised to advertise and publish the Policy in the prescribed manner.

4. Biodiversity Duty Plan Implementation Report

Councillor A. Wingrave, Cabinet Member for Regeneration and Sustainability Development introduced the report, which had been commended to Council from Cabinet held on the 21 October 2020.

RESOLVED:

- That the Biodiversity Duty Plan (BDP) 2017 Implementation Report as detailed in Appendix 1 to the circulated report be approved.
- 2. That the publication procedures as detailed in the circulated report be implemented.

5. Review of the Neath Port Talbot County Borough Council Constitution

RESOLVED:

 That Democratic Services Committee prepare advice for Council in respect of a review of the Constitution of Neath Port Talbot County Borough Council. To ensure it is fit for purpose and meets all legislative requirements, including, where applicable an analysis of the risks and impacts of progressing/not progressing any options considered. 2. That proposals developed by Democratic Services Committee be brought back to Council for consideration.

6. **Urgent Items**

Because of the need to deal now with the matter contained in Minute Number 7 below, the Mayor agreed that this could be raised at today's meeting as an Urgent Item pursuant to Section 100B (4) of the Local Government Act 1972.

Reason:

Due to time element.

The Leader updated Council that Cllr. J. Warman, Deputy Mayor had been discharged from hospital after his recent fall and council wished him a speedy recovery.

7. Covid 19 - Verbal Update

The Leader of Council gave Members an update on the escalating situation in regard to Covid 19. Cases had increased to 389.4 per 100,000 and currently Neath Port Talbot was third highest in Wales. Track and Trace had identified that a major contributing factor in this rise was people not adhering to the advice on not mixing.

Concern was expressed by Council that some of the guidance being issued was not clear and caused confusion. Future communications issued needed to be simple and clear. It was highlighted that all residents of Neath Port Talbot and Swansea had received a Covid 19 information leaflet and Welsh Government were looking at undertaking a similar campaign across Wales. Also, work has been undertaken by the regional communications group to link into groups who work with vulnerable groups to ensure that Covid 19 information is made available.

Discussion took place on whether it was possible for the data on Covid 19 to be made available to all ward Members on a weekly basis. It was explained that the data belonged to the Health Board and was considered by the Welsh Government and then shared with Local Authorities, by the time it was circulated it was already out of date due to the constant changes in the information collected. As a result the information would not assist Members at ward level. Members were asked to continue to promote the Covid 19 guidance in their communities.

In addition, a rise has been identified in secondary schools as a result of the recent school holidays, where children were seen not adhering to social distancing and continuing to mix in groups. As a result schools would remain open until the end of term to enable schools to continue to manage children and young peoples' behaviour while on school premises in adhering to the Covid 19 guidance. Council was also informed of the recent excellent report from the Health and Safety Executive inspection of Neath Port Talbot County Borough Council schools in relation to implementing Covid 19 guidance. This report would be circulated to Council if possible.

Council heard of the work that Margam Orangery has been undertaking to try to assist couples with alternative plans for weddings as a result of the Orangery being made a mass vaccination centre.

Forthcoming Retirements

The Leader advised Members that this was the last meeting of Council that Mr. S. Phillips, Chief Executive, would attend due to his impending retirement. The Leader paid tribute to the work undertaken and commitment Mr. Phillips had to improve the outcomes for communities in Neath Port Talbot while he was Chief Executive and wished him a long and happy retirement. This was supported by Members. Mr. Phillips, responded and wished the authority, members and his successor Mrs. K.Jones well for the future.

The Leader also advised Members of the forthcoming retirement of Mrs. B. Austin, Personal Assistant to the Chief Executive. The Leader and Mr. S.Phillips thanked Mrs. Austin for all the support she had given them over a number of years and wished her a long and happy retirement. This was supported by Members. Mrs.B.Austin was appreciative of the comments given by Officers and Members at todays' meeting.